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Community Engagement and the Development 
Charge Process – Comparison with Hamilton
Burlington Hamilton

December 21, 2023: 2024 DC Background Study 
including Draft 2024 DC By-laws

January 23, 2024: Held in-person Public Engagement 
Session

March 22, 2024: Draft Proposed DC ByLaw and 
Background Study
 

January 24, 2024: Virtual Public Engagement Session

April 24, 2024: Notice of Public Meeting of Council
 

February 22, 2024: Public Meeting (to be held at 
AF&A Committee)

May 14, 2024: Committee of the Whole (Statutory 
Public Meeting)

April 12, 2024: Deadline for feedback on the 
Addendum to 2024 Development Charges Background 
Study

May 21, 2024: Council Approval DC Study May 8, 2024: Council considers passage of 2024 DC 
By-law

Bylaw Effective Date: June 1, 2024 Bylaw Effective Date: June 1, 2024



"The GTHA new condominium market reported 1,461 
sales in Q1-2024, the lowest quarterly total since the 
Global Financial Crisis in Q1-2009 (884 sales). 
Outside of that brief period in early 2009, new 
condominium sales haven’t been this low since the 
late-1990s. Sales were down 71% when compared to 
the latest 10-year average for Q1 periods”.

-Urbanation Press Release, April 22, 2024

The Housing Market Outlook in 2024 looks 
very very bad



The Federal Government knows there’s an issue

“You can’t keep increasing taxes on homebuilding and expect to have 
more homes built,” Sean Fraser told Global News on Friday.

“When you look at the cost of land it can sometimes be hundreds of 
thousands of dollars. And you look at development charges which can 
sometimes push up to six figures. How are you going to sell a home at 
a price that young buyers can actually afford?”

-Federal Minister of Housing, Sean Fraser, 
April 17, 2024



The Provincial Government knew there was an 
issue

• Bill 23 Transition Policies for Development Charge Exemptions 
provided a runway of stability and predictability for DC increases.

With the introduction of Bill 185 on April 10, 2024, the proposed 
legislation “rollbacks” and eliminates the five-year or any transition by 
way of statute. 

This proposal runs contradictory to comments made by the Premier 
last spring when he said “They [municipalities] want to increase the 
DCs. Who does that during a housing crisis? No one does that,”. 



So what can Burlington do?

The Staff Recommendation before you today represents an 
excellent municipal response to the housing crisis.
• Current Burlington Development Charge Rates 

are proposed to be reduced from the rates they 
are calculated at today by approximately 15%. 



Support for the Staff Recommendation

Staff are proposing to remove certain long term 
infrastructure projects as it is anticipated that these projects 
would not be built during the 10-year term of the new D.C. 
by-law. 



Support for the Staff Recommendation

This should have no impact to the municipal levy – but it will 
have a significant positive impact for new home buyers. At 
the WE HBA Housing Summit on March 25th we discussed 
the following:
• It is profoundly unfair on an intergenerational level to 

download the costs of infrastructure build to last 
generations into the amortized mortgages of young 
people, newcomers, and new home buyers. 

WE HBA believes this approach is appropriate given the crisis 
at hand and Burlington’s desire to jumpstart new home 
construction in the near term. 



Incentivize the type of development you’re 
looking for

• WE HBA recommends the City of Burlington direct Staff to 
study Community Improvement Plan Area Incentive 
Programs to advance City priorities. 

• The City of Burlington has an approved brownfield 
incentive program that has never been funded.



Focus on the long-term tax productivity of 
land

• If the City can incentivize a building that would otherwise 
not be built, then the long-term productivity of that land 
is significantly increased. 

• In Burlington, a low-density lot paying ~$20,000/year 
could be redeveloped into 154 new homes in a tower—
paying ~$350,000 annually for that exact same parcel of 
land. 

Costs to run a City will always go up, and there are two ways 
to manage it. Cities can year over year increase the 
property tax rates, or they can focus on tax productivity of 
land and increasing the number of tax-payers. 



Conclusion

WE HBA is coming to the City with two asks. 
For today:
• Adopt the Staff Recommended Development Charge 

Reduction.
For Later:
• Direct Staff to investigate the use of Community 

Improvement Plan Areas to use Tax Increment Financing 
to incentivize Council priorities.

Doing this demonstrates Burlington is taking the housing crisis 
seriously and working in partnership with industry to ensure 

Burlington is place where everyone is welcome. 
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